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Dear Parents/Carers 
  
It has been another busy term at Brompton Academy with the focus on preparing students in 
Year 11 and Year 13 for their final public exams. We wish all of them every success for the 
summer and for the choices they have made regarding their futures.  
   
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 
 
In recognition of this outstanding achievement, Woolf Mini School are hosting a ‘street stall’ 
event and activities, this consists of fun activities for students to participate in and lots of 
items for sale to raise money for charity. The Refectory at the Academy is also being 
decorated in red, white and blue ribbons and there will be jubilee cupcakes on sale. In 
addition to all of this, we will have an ice cream van on site and all students will receive a 
free ice cream. These activities will be taking place on Friday 27th May 2022. 
  
Uniform 
 
From the start of Term 6 if the weather is hot, students will not be required to wear their 
blazers, but need to ensure that they wear the rest of their Academy uniform. We also 
require all students to come fully prepared for their PE lesson with their full kit. PE full kit 
includes: 
  

• PE t-shirt with BA logo 
• Sweatshirt with BA logo 
• Shorts with BA logo  
• Leggings or tracksuit bottoms with embroidered BA logo  

  
Alternatives are not allowed. 
  
From September we will be offering two new skirt designs to replace the existing skirt which 
has a split. One design has an inverted pleat, and the other design is a longer length and 
has to be ordered as there is an eight week production time. 
  
Uniformbase have informed us that their appointment booking system for Back-to-School is 
now open or parents can simply visit the shop. 
  
We are very proud of the Academy uniform and how smart our students always look, if you 
are struggling with providing any part of your child’s uniform, please contact the Academy for 
support. 

  



 
 

 

End of Year Assessments 

Year 7- 9 - Your child will be sitting end of year assessments in the week beginning the 13th 
and 20th June 2022. These assessments take place annually for all year groups and will be 
in class, with their usual teacher in timed conditions. These assessments are more 
substantial than the Term 2 and Term 4 assessments as they are a culmination of all 
learning covered throughout this year. Your child’s grades will be shared in their end of year 
report.  

To support your child with these assessments, their Personal Tutor will share some revision 
strategies this week to develop good revision habits. Your child’s class teacher will also 
provide advice and guidance on the subject content to revise.  

Year 10 – Students will be sitting ‘mini mock exams’ from the 29th to the 6th July 2022. These 
exams are a shortened version of the exams they will sit in Year 11 but will be completed in 
the Sports Hall under exam conditions. 
  
Key Dates for Term 6 
 
Thursday 21st July 2022 – Is our first Mini School Reward Day. Our Mini School system is 
now reaching its first full academic year and there are a lot of successes to celebrate. To 
end this academic year, we will be rewarding the Mini School with the most REACH points 
with a range of different activities, these include the opportunity to go to the ice rink, bowling, 
laser tag, the cinema and some activities at the Academy.  
  
This reward day will be given to students in the winning Mini School (Years 7 – 10). There 
are around 200 students which includes 50 students from each year group) - the current 
leaders are Woolf Mini School! 
  
There is also a big raffle prize with a value of up to £300 which students could enter with 
their ePraise points. 
  
23rd June 2022 – Year 11 Prom night at the St. George Hotel in Chatham. This is the first 
time this event has taken place in two years, and I know both staff and students are really 
looking forward to this event. 
  
4th July 2022 - Jubilee Bank Holiday. The Academy will be closed to all students. 
  
7th July 2022 – Year 6 Induction Day. This date has been agreed by all Secondary Heads. 
The Academy will be closed to all students. 
  
22nd July 2022 – Last day of Term 6. The Academy will shut at 12.00pm. 
   
Enjoy the May break. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
  
Jenny Best 
 
UKAT Executive Principal 

Deputy CEO 

 


